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Hi,

| write this email on behalf of the Yanchep Two Rocks Community Recreation Association in regards to the
proposed changes in the electoral boundaries.

Our Association has been an integral part of the community of Yanchep and Two Rocks, with 2019 marking
the 41st year since foundation. Our local Council, Community Groups and Associations have fought hard
for many years for Yanchep and Two Rocks to be recognised as towns within the Perth CBD, to have the
tourism appeal that we currently have, and to be developed into a hub within the Perth CBD - which we
are just starting to see come into fruition. ]

The proposal for Yanchep and Two Rocks to be moved into the next Northern boundary being the Moore
clectorate is a kick in the face for the local community here. With longstanding residents, whom have been
here before areas such as Butler even existed, the suggestion of being moved to the Moore electorate
shows a complete lack of understanding of the hard work that has occurred within this community to be a
part of the CBD and to be recognised equally.

The towns of Yanchep and Two Rocks are not rural towns anymore, with infrastructure being developed
quickly, train lines being built, new roads and estates, to then put these 2 towns in a rural electorate is
absurd.

It would make more sense to move more Southern coastal towns such as Quinns Rocks into the next
Southern electorate of Burns Beach - an area where the population will not see major growth and needn't
need to be changed again.

The projected growth in population in Yanchep and Two Rocks means that there is a high chance that in
the future a new electorate will need to be created purely for these 2 towns and the residents within, why

should these 2 major developing towns in the Perth CBD be moved OUT of the CBD to a rural electorate
just to end up being moved backin in the near future?

This goes against everything that the local Council and residents are trying to create which is a town thatis
a part of Perth, that has much to offer and that attracts people to not only visit but to live - something that
has been done very well over the last decade.

To suggest moving Yanchep and Two Rocks to a rural electorate just shows how out of touch the
Government of Australia is with it's people. We are not just the name of a town on a piece of paper, but an
integral part of the future of Perth and the Coastal Corridor.

Regards,
Charlotte Cleary
Secretary



